EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday March 14th 2000 at 7.30pm.

Present:

Mrs I Gregory

Mr D Bee (Chairman)

Mrs V Middleton (Secretary)

Mr D Johnson

Mrs S Woolley

Mr L Clayton









Apologies:



Mrs J Joyce

Mr T Martin



Mr M Peck

Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the chairman.

Matters arising 

1.
Parish Clerk.
It was agreed that Mr LA Clayton of Bourne is to be the Parish Clerk for Edenham Parish Council with effect from 1st April 00 and is to be paid iaw the current Local Council Scale.

Action:    Secretary  & Mr Clayton




2. Millennium Projects.


a.
Heraldic Signs.
Councillor Joyce reported, via the secretary, that production of the signs was making steady progress but as yet no firm delivery forecast was available. Grimsthorpe Estate has provided the Oak posts and the metalwork is ready to be painted. It was proposed that a meeting be arranged with Mr Brumfield of the Highways & Planning Department to discuss the suitability of the proposed erection sites to ensure no conflict with highway safety before planning applications were submitted. The meeting also considered that the Signs, once erected, must be included in the  Parish insurance policy and that the secretary should pursue this matter at the time of policy renewal in May 00. 









Action:   Secretary

b.
Millennium Stamps.
Councillor Joyce has all of the Presentation packs of stamps ready for presentation to the children during the Millennium celebrations on Saturday 27th May 2000.










Action:
    Councillor Joyce

c.
Millennium Celebrations.
The Village Hall has been booked for the celebrations on 27th May 00. The secretary was requested to place notices, inviting parishioners to attend the Parish Photograph and presentation of Millennium stamps, in the Parish Magazine for April and May.  The chairman agreed to deliver information notices to all in the Parish as well and that he would contact ‘Moonshine’ of Bourne reference the provision of bar facilities for the celebration. 









Action:   Chairman & Secretary.

3.
Village Playing Field.

It was reported that construction work on the Village Playing Field commenced on Monday 13th Mar 00.

4.
Parish Precept.
A reply to the Parish’s Precept request is still awaited.

Action:   Secretary

5.
Highway Matters.  The following matters were raised and are to be referred to Mr Brumfield Highways & Planning Dept. 

a.
Road Accidents – Edenham
The concern over safety of the roads in Edenham was again raised as there had been a further 2 accidents reported since the last Parish Council meeting. One involved a car leaving the A151 road at the top of the hill by Cranfield’s Farm and the other involved 2 lorries colliding near to the old post office. This accident occurred where the road narrows and vision for oncoming traffic is restricted, especially for traffic travelling towards Bourne, if cars are parked alongside the churchyard. It was suggested that the Double Yellow lines along the Churchyard side of the road should be extended to the churchyard entrance to prevent traffic parking at this point. Traffic calming measures, similar to those on the A15 at Thurlby, would also improve the situation. 

b.
Scottlethorpe Road Junction.
There has still been no action to move the fence on the field corner at the junction of Scottlethorpe Road and the A151. 

c.
40 Scottlethorpe Road .
The occupants of the property had reported that surface water from the road alongside 46 Scottlethorpe Road was causing a nuisance as it collected on the vergeside. 









Action:   Secretary 

6.
Planning Applications:

The following planning applications have been received for comment by the Parish Council:

a.
New House between 26 & 30 Scottlethorpe Road Edenham.
Following discussion it was agreed that there were no comments to make on this application.

b.
Scottlethorpe Grange Shooting Ground. 
The application is for changes to the opening hours of the Shooting Ground – an extension of 1 hour by bringing forward the opening time from 10am to 9am. This matter was discussed in and it was considered that any extension to the operating times should be objected to until such time as the proposed improvements to the visibility at the junction of Scottlethorpe Road and the A151 are carried out. 

c.
Diversion of Public Footpath No 6.
The application is to divert the route of the footpath from actually running through the farmyard at Cranfield’s Farm Edenham and instead crossing the adjacent pastureland. After discussion it was agreed that this was a wise move from the safety point of view and as such no objections would be made.










Action:   Secretary. 

7.
Correspondence.


a.
A survey from Lincolnshire County Council on Dog Fouling within the Parish was discussed and the attached questionnaire was completed.











Action:   Secretary

b.
A letter from the Audit Commission references the Review of Audit processes has been received. After discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council should maintain the current Audit process.

Action Secretary

c.
The Chairman had received a letter from MR T Clarke, Grimsthorpe Estate, reference the Long Term Forrestry Plan for the area. Brief details of the Estates proposals were included, along with the invitation for interested parties to attend a full briefing at Grimsthorpe Estate offices on 22nd Mar 00. The Chairman agreed to represent the Parish Council and report to the next meeting.









Action:   Chairman

8.
Financial Matters
A Cheque was signed to the value of £493-43p for payment of the Parish Clerk’s salary, photocopying and postage expenses.











Action   Secretary

9.
Other Business.
Councillor Woolley told the meeting that she had noticed that the Bridleway Sign on Curtis’s Corner, Edenham was of the old cast iron type that should be restored and preserved. The Post Box in the wall of the old Post Office Edenham was of the old style (GR embossed on it) and also required painting. It was agreed that the secretary should write to the relevant departments and enquire about the items refurbishment and Listing to maintaining the character of the village. 











Action:   Secretary

10.
Neighbourhood Watch.
The recent death of Mr Harry Lyall, Scottlethorpe Road Edenham means that a replacement Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator will be required. This matter is to be discussed at the next meeting.











Action:   Secretary

11.
Lincolnshire Music and Dance Festival.
A representative from the ‘Bourne Boarders’ Dance Group gave the meeting a brief on the proposed day of activities planned for the Village Hall on 6th May 00 as part of the Lincolnshire Music and Dance Festival. During the day a competition is to be held for local folk dance groups including an invitation to Parishioners to ‘Have-a-go’ followed by a concert evening. The chairman agreed to speak with the Village Hall committee and Playing field Committee to see if they would be prepared to help in the organising of ticket sales and bar facilities in return for a share in any profits made from the evening. Details of the days activities titled Musical Mayhem are to published in the Parish Magazine.

Action:
   Chairman & Secretary. 

12.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council is the Annual Meeting which will be held in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 9th May 2000 at 7.30pm.  

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm.

The Edenham Parish Council - Parish Meeting - followed.  
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